
 
 
 
 
 

 
Broadhembury Church of England Primary School 
Honiton 
Devon 
EX14 3NF 
Headteacher: Mrs Katie Gray 
(01404) 841304                  
admin@broadhembury.devon.sch.uk  www.broadhembury.devon.sch.uk   fax: (01404) 841778 

4th February 2022 
Dear Parents, 
 
The Class 1 children have been working with Councillor Adam Powell to create a Tree Trail around the 
village. Last week, they walked the trail and learned about 10 trees around the village. Using their map 
reading skills, they followed a map to get to each tree and found out from Adam, all about the leaves, 
stems, buds and bark of each tree. On returning to school, the children drew a huge scale map of the 
village and placed the samples that they had collected in the correct place on the map.   
 

                                        
 
In the afternoon, the Class 1 children used their well-honed skills of sketching and watercolour painting 
to create scientific pictures of each of the 10 trees - labelling different features of each tree. The children 
are now working on creating a brochure containing information about each of the 10 trees with pictures 
and artwork. This will be printed and used for visitors to Broadhembury to follow the Tree Trail. A big 
thank you to Adam for all of his input and time.  
 

          
 
Proprioception is an awareness of the position and movement of the body. Many of the activities that we 
do with the Early Years children in our Leap into Life daily P.E. session help to develop this sense. Activities 
set up in the classroom provision give the children opportunities to practise this.  
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Here are some really simple activities that you can do with your child at home to help develop their 
proprioceptive skills.  Challenge them to complete some each day! 
 

 
 
Don’t forget Class 1 have a visit to Honiton on February 10th. If you have not already returned the 
permission slip, please can you do so as soon as possible. 
 
This month, Class 2 went on an exciting, immersive and informative trip to Tiverton Museum as part of 
their Victorians topic. The children got to experience a lesson in a Victorian classroom, where they learnt 
about the many strict rules children would have to follow - some even endured the back straightener! 
Later, they had hands-on experience, exploring items that would have been found in the Victorian home 
such as a chamber pot and a ceramic hot water bottle. 
 

                                         
 
The children were fascinated to learn that John Heathcoat’s lace factory in Tiverton was the proud maker 
of Queen Victoria, Queen Elizabeth II and Princess Diana’s wedding veils. They also discovered John 
Heathcoat’s factory conditions were much nicer than many in the height of the Industrial Revolution in 
Victorian times.  
 



 
 
This excellent experience provided inspiration for the children’s diary writing in the role of a Victorian child 
in literacy. They have written detailed entries which really show off their understanding of what life was 
like for children in this time period.       
 
Thank you all for your continued support.  
God bless and have a lovely weekend. 
Best wishes from Katie Gray and the staff at Broadhembury CE School 
 
Key Dates - Spring Term 2022 
7th February- Futsal at HCC, Trip for some of Class 2. 
8th February- Safer Internet Day. 
10th February- Key Stage 1 Trip.  
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Question of the month 
 

Class 1: Why do we need trees? 
 

Class 2: How was a Victorian school day different from a school day today? 
 

BROADHEMBURY BRIDGES 
Class 1: 

Aria - for being such a good learner in Reception. 
Albie - for being such a good learner and always trying his best. 

Freddie - for being such a good learner in his phonics and computing. 
Emily - for being a super learner all week and really engaging in our Tree Trail, asking some super 

questions and producing some tremendous work. 
 

Class 2: 
Connor - for his attitude to learning and kindness to others. 
Harrison - for using his initiative and being helpful to others. 

Alfie - for his perseverance in learning. 
Blake - for being joyful, happy and always wearing a smile. 

Well done to you all - what super learners you all are! 



Reminders: 
 
Safer Internet Day - Tuesday 8th February. 
The theme of this year's event is to #PlayYourPart in creating a better internet and the children will be 
exploring respect and safe relationships online. They will take part in a range of activities such as creating 
a school e-safety mascot in art and writing letters of advice for worries or concerns in literacy.  
 
Drop off and Pick up  
Please can all parents and carers remember to keep 2 metres apart at drop off and collection time. This 
is important for all of our safety to reduce the spread of Covid-19. If possible adults and teenagers should 
wear masks outside the school gate. Thank you for your help with this.  
 

Free School Meals 

If your circumstances have changed as a result of the Covid-19 crisis your child may have become 

eligible for free school meals. This will also bring extra funding to the school, which will be used to help 

your child. For an instant decision or to learn more please go online at                      

https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/school-meals. 

 
 

 
  

 
Wellbeing 

 

How to Help Children Suffering From Depression & 
Anxiety | NSPCC 

Whether you're working from home for the first time 
or supporting children with anxiety due to COVID, 
we've got tips and advice for you. Knowing how to 

talk to your child about their mental health, or 
recognising the signs that they might be struggling, 

can be really hard. Signs of depression or ... 
www.nspcc.org.uk 

There has been much press in recent months about children’s mental health. As part of our drive to 
support this we are going to include something each month in the newsletter about Health and 

Wellbeing. We hope you find this section useful. If you have any topics you would like us to find some 
helpful tips about, please let us know.  

   
Today in school the children have dressed up as Rockstars to raise money for the NSPCC.   As you 

know the NCPCC works to protect children today and prevents abuse tomorrow, to transform society 
for every childhood.  Along with all the essential work they do protecting children from abuse and harm 

they also use their website to inform parents about how to support their children when they are 
anxious.  Please follow the link below for further advice. Thank you for all of your generous donations. 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/childrens-mental-health/depression-anxiety-mental-

health/ 
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Collective Worship Activity                                                     
This term we will be focussing in school on the value of Hope. We hope your family will find these ideas 
helpful as you explore the value and have fun together. If the children bring back something that you 
have done at home linked to the Collective Worship activity, or can talk about a discussion they’ve had at 
home linked to it, then Mrs Gray will award them with a new special sticker. 

 

 
 


